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At its regular meeting on July 11, 2017, the Commission for Historical and Architectural 

Preservation considered City Council Bill 17-0073: Federal Hill local historic district. 

 

In its consideration of  Council Bill 17-0073 (introduced May 15, 2017) creating the Federal Hill 

local historic district includes a change to the boundaries of the January10, 2017, CHAP- 

approved proposed district, removing the Cross Street Market. The Commission must prepare a 

report to determine if the change complies with the Secretary of the Interior’s Guidelines for 

Selecting Boundaries, with City Code Article 6—Historical and Architectural Preservation, and 

meets the requirements of Baltimore City Historic Preservation Rules and Regulations’ 

Designation of Districts and Landmarks. CHAP recommended approval of the following staff 

recommendation (12 members being present, 12 in favor): 

Staff recommends approval of the boundary amendment removing the Cross Street 

Market from the proposed Federal Hill local historic district. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Eric Holcomb, Executive Director, at 410-396-

4866. 

 

 

CC:    

Councilman Costello 

Kyron Banks 

Natawna Austin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


